
  

 

Date: 08/17/2023 

Time: 10:30 a.m. 

Where: Hoover Training Center   

 

In Attendance 

Eddie Swindall, Robyn Pender, Stephanie Schodorf, Laralee Pennington, Michael Hilley, Christine Liles, Kim 
Pentecost, Jared McPhaul, Leslie Robinson, Robby Robinson, Decarrion Davis, Sharonda Edwards, Kristi 
Smith, Jerald Jackson, Erin Benford, Jimmy Patrick, Tijwana Alexander, Nickolas Ward, Chad Guest, Linda 
Walker, Leslie Busby, Tiffany Crawford, Roderick Chambers, Terri Vosbury 

Online Attendance 

None 

Board 

President Jimmy Patrick called the meeting to order at 10:35 a.m.   

Old Business 

Jimmy Patrick opened the meeting by stating that anyone who has not already signed up for a 
room at Lake Guntersville should go ahead and use the special room rate. He also stated that 
anyone who has taken pictures throughout the year should send them to him. He asked that 
committee chairpersons know who is actively participating on their committees. Roderick 
Chambers showed the program to everyone and asked if there were any corrections that need to 



be made. Roderick also asked if the design from the front of the program would be used for the 
tee-shirts.  

New Business 

 Roderick stated that he did not have anyone down to sing the National Anthem. Terri Vosbury 
volunteered to find someone to sing. Kristi Smith talked about Building Bridges workshop and 
stated that she needed more participation with it. She also stated that if the participation is not 
there the workshop would be replaced with a speaker. Roderick stated that he needed all the 
vendor adds to put in the program no later than August 31, 2023. Jimmy asked for local 
arrangements update and Decarrion Davis stated that she was working on having a game night for 
the conference. Decarrion also asked for help getting gift cards to give away as door prizes. Nick 
Ward stated that he has a few gift cards from Walmart and Target and Starbucks.  Jimmy then 
asked if the nomination committee had any updates. Michael Hilley stated that there were two 
nominations so far for the Fred Bryant award.  Jimmy stated that Jo Wood resigned as Executive 
Treasurer and we are looking to fill the position. He stated that anyone interested in filling the 
position needed to send something to him in writing or by email no later than September 30, 
2023. Kristi discussed updates on the golf tournament on behalf of Jill Stallworth. She stated that 
we need more golfers. We have commitments from 56 golfers but only 18 have paid. Eddie 
Swindall asked how much ad space the vendors get in the program. He stated that he has 11 
vendors so far. Jimmy then asked about a date and time for the next meeting.  

 

Next Meeting 

September 13, 2023 @ 10:30 a.m. The Hoover Training Center  

Adjourn Meeting 

Jimmy Patrick adjoined meeting.  


